List of Clarifications and Revisions to the Area Plan Instructions

1.  
Targeting Report ‑‑ The AAAs have until March 16, 2007 to submit the 2005 Targeting Report.  If unable to submit the report along with the rest of the area plan update, please indicate in the targeting section that the report will be submitted on or before March 16, 2007.  

2. Form C.V.C ((Availability of Documents() now requires that only the following documents are required for board-approval:



-AAA Personnel Policies Manual (document #9)



-Financial Procedures Manual (document #10)

3.  
Forms C.VII.A ((AAA Board of Directors(), C.VIII.A ((AAA Advisory Council Members() and P.XI ((Certification of Completion Disaster/Emergency Response Plan [Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan (CEMP) and Continuity of Operations (COOP)]() can be filled out for only those items requiring non‑personal information for the purposes of the Area Plan submission.  The AAA should then complete the form in its entirety and send it separately to the respective contract manager.  (Personal( information refers to entries requiring a home address, home phone number or cell phone number.  Please disregard the second C.VIII.A. that appears in the Contract Module forms document.  The more detailed form replaces this one.

4.  
The reference to the PSA‑specific target for the nutrition outcome (last sentence on Objective 6 in the Program Module checklist, page 19) can be disregarded.  There is only a statewide target (5,300,535). 

5.  
The department has decided to consolidate all OAA Title III funds into a single contract, effective January 1, 2007.  Revisions have been made to forms C.I.A., C.II.A. and C.II.B. of the area plan contract module to accommodate this change.  The revised forms are attached for your use in completing the 2007 contract module.  The following revisions were made:

C.I.A.:  

- The last column has been revised to include Title IIID funds. It now reads "minus OAA Title VII."  It previously read "minus OAA Title IIID and Title VII."

C.II.A.:   

- A column has been added in the AAA administrative budget to include Title IIID.

C.II.B.:  

- The budget summary has been revised to include Title IIID.5.  In addition, a correction was made to the formula on line 20 of the “Federal Funding” column. 


AAAs are reminded to incorporate Title IIID Web DB pages into your area plan.

